	MEAC Member Meeting

	Date:  January 26, 2012

	
	Time: Convened:  10:00am PST
Adjourned: 11:30am PST

	
	Type of Meeting:  Teleconference

	Attendees:
	Member school representatives: Kristi Ridd-Young, (Midwives College of Utah); Mary Yglesia (Bastyr University Department of Midwifery); Jenny West (National College of Midwifery); Denise Taylor, Stacy Walden, Kaitlin Early, Erin Dorman (Florida School of Traditional Midwifery); Julia Reed, Holly Scholles (Birthingway College of Midwifery); Deborah Kaley (Maternidad La Luz); Elizabeth Davis (National Midwifery Institute); Julia Reed, Holly Scholles (Birthingway); Cathy Dougher (Birthwise Midwifery School).
Board members: Jeanne Madrid
Staff: Jo Anne Myers-Ciecko, Nasima Pfaffl, Sandra Stewart

	Absent:
	Representatives from Bastyr University Naturopathic Midwifery Program and Nizhoni

	Notes taken by:
	Anana Integre

	Minutes

	Agenda Item:  
	Board of Directors New Member Recruitment
	Presenter:  
	Sandra Stewart

	Documents:
	

	Discussion:  
	MEAC is searching for a new public member for the Board of Directors; an announcement was sent out last week.  Please forward this on to anyone you think might be a likely candidate.  Kristi Ridd-Young is the chair of the Nominating Committee.  Please contact her if you wish to nominate someone.  
Next year a professional member will be sought; if you don’t have someone in mind for the public member, please keep in mind a candidate for the professional member.

We are also interested in recruiting additional potential reviewers for the ARC committees.  Please think about administrators in your school who might be interested in this.


	Agenda Item:  
	MEAC ED Transition & New Office Location
	Presenter:  
	Jo Anne Myers-Ciecko & Sandra Stewart

	Discussion: 
	Jo Anne will continue to support MEAC and Sandra through at least June; she will be working on an “as needed” basis.  A new AA search is being conducted in Ann Arbor.  Anana Integre will continue with MEAC as the CEU coordinator.  The MEAC office will be moving and in transit to Ann Arbor, MI between February 15 and 25.   It is anticipated that the MEAC phone number will stay the same.  Schools will be notified of the new address in a timely basis.


	Agenda Item:  
	School Status  Report
	Presenter:  
	Nasima Pfaffl

	Discussion: 
	MEAC currently has ten accredited schools/programs; one program is scheduled to close this year (BUDM). Two of our schools are currently in the re-accreditation process; three more re-accrediting in 2012.  One SER under review (Nizhoni) and another one later in the year (National Midwifery Institute).  Two site visits (Nizhoni and National Midwifery Institute).  Two new applications from schools anticipated in 2013.  


	Agenda Item:  
	Re-accreditation Timelines & Submission Requirements
	Presenter:  
	Nasima Pfaffl

	Documents:
	Re-accreditation Timeline

	Discussion: 
	MEAC has moved to a more structured timeline for the accreditation/re-accreditation schedule.  Please see the attached document.
The window of time for preparing the SER has been reduced.  Most school administrators provided feedback that this would not be a problem.
MEAC has created a SER template and style guide for submission of the digital SERs.  The template and style guide will be sent to the schools with their re-accreditation letter.


	Agenda Item:  
	Continuing Education Programs
	Presenter:  
	Jo Anne Myers-Ciecko

	Discussion: 
	Over the past two years, there had been a reduction in the number of CEU applications which we were attributing to the economy and fewer midwives attending conferences.  In the past six months, MEAC has received as many CEU applications as were anticipated for the entire year.  A reminder that the accredited schools receive a reduced application fee for the CEU applications they submit.


	Agenda Item:  
	2011 Annual Report 
	Presenter:  
	Jo Anne Myers-Ciecko

	Discussion: 
	The 2010 annual report forms went out late due to changes in reporting student enrollment and graduate placement data.  The 2011 annual reports will be going out late March following the MEAC Spring 2012 BOD meeting.  

Last November, the MEAC board decided that in light of the new USDE rules on state authorization of distance education, for the 2011 report MEAC will be asking schools to include a narrative explanation  detailing who at their school is the point person on this issue of state authorization clinical placement and/or distance education.  Also to be included is what have the schools put in place to be in compliance with this new ruling.  To date, there has been no additional information on compliance timelines from USDE; it is anticipated it will be July 2014.


	Agenda Item:  
	Update on MEAC Recognition by the USDE
	Presenter:  
	Jo Anne Myers-Ciecko

	Discussion: 
	MEAC is on track to submit our compliance report to the by March 15 for our continued USDE recognition.
MEAC established new Policies & Procedures for a second level of review for accreditation material, and to come into compliance with the new rules about counting credit hours.  
It is unclear to MEAC at this time what the timeframe for the new recognition will be, due to the many timeline changes in our submission process.  Jo Anne feels confident that our report will be favorably received.


	Agenda Item:  
	MEAC Standards Review Process
	Presenter:  
	Sandra Stewart

	Documents:
	Memo to MEAC Member Schools

	Discussion: 
	The Standards Review Workgroup is creating a first draft of proposed revisions that will be presented to the MEAC Board to review at their spring meeting in March.  A survey will go out to the member schools and other stakeholders for their comments on the proposed revisions.  The process is expected to be complete in fall 2012.


	Agenda Item:  
	NARM CPM Eligibility Review Update
	Presenter:  
	Jo Anne Myers-Ciecko

	Documents:
	Memo to MEAC Member Schools

	Discussion: 
	Jo Anne reviewed the history of this review.  MEAC and NARM have been discussing a reasonable timeline for implementing the eligibility changes.  The change date will be announced sometime in/or after April. It is probable that the timeline (at the earliest) be for students enrolling in September 2012.


	Agenda Item:  
	ICM Standards for Midwifery Education & Essential Competencies
	Presenter:  
	Jo Anne Myers-Ciecko

	Documents:
	Memo to MEAC Member Schools

	Discussion: 
	There is excitement and movement among the major US midwifery organizations to come together in a collaborative process to assess where midwifery in the US is in alignment with the global standards and to develop a common statement on where and how we want to go forward with US midwifery.  Representing direct entry midwifery is NACPM, MANA, MEAC, NARM.  On the nursing side is ACNM, American Midwifery Certification Board and the Accrediting Commission for Midwifery Education.

Direct entry midwives and nurse midwives leadership are coming together for dialogue, two conference calls have been held so far.  The intention is for each organization to bring their findings forward and share with the other organizations through a professional facilitation in fall 2012. 


	Agenda Item:  
	Core Competencies Workgroup
	Presenter:  
	Sandra Stewart

	Documents:
	Memo to MEAC Member Schools

	Discussion: 
	In spring 2011, MEAC decided to establish a workgroup to begin drafting a set of competencies for midwives educated in MEAC accredited schools.  The workgroup is preparing a survey to be sent to the member schools in early February 2012 that will ask specifically about the ICM global competencies for midwives and whether schools feel these competencies are appropriate for American midwives. MEAC wants to know how much time each school estimates it will take to develop new curricula.


	Agenda Item:  
	NACPM-AME CPM Symposium 2012
	Presenter:  
	Mary Yglesia

	Discussion: 
	NACPM and AME are cohosting this event.  Mary urged the schools to explore the possibility of sponsoring some of their students to attend the Symposium.  Mary estimates that it will cost about $1000 per student including airfare, registration, meals and accommodations.
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